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From: Clarice E Ransom <cransom@usgs.gov> 
Sent: Tue, 17 Aug 2010 15:44:45 
To: GS FOIA 0134 <foia0134@usgs.gov> 
subject: Fw: BP given approval to cement the well tomorrow 

sincerely, 

clarice Nassif Ransom 

Public Affairs specialist 

office of communications 

u.s. Geological survey 

703-648-4299 

cransom@usgs.gov 

www.usgs.gov 

Forwarded by clarice E Ransom/Do/uSGS/DOI on 08/17/2010 03:44 PM 

From: Mark K sogge/DO/USGS/DOI 

To: Barbara W wainman/Do/uSGS/DOI@USGS, vic Hines/Do/uSGS/DOI@USGS, 
cransom@usgs.gov, 

stephen E Hammond/GEOG/USGS/DOI@USGS, jnowakowski@usgs.gov 

Date: 08/04/2010 06:25 PM 

subject: BP given approval to cement the well tomorrow 
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1853219525-35470-16889-141-93 

DO NOT FORWARD THIS EMAIL 

Hi All, 

Just wanted you to know that following the successful injectivity test and 

mud kill yesterday, the well Kill team (DOE, USGS, BOEM, others) met on and 

off all day to consider whether to authorize BP to cement the well from 

above now, rather than wait and kill it from below via the 00111 relief 

well. 

cementing from above has certain risks, as does waiting. ultimately, 

secretary chu gave approval for moving ahead with the cementing from above. 

This will begin tomorrow morning. If successful, the well will be 

considered officially dead (though some additional plugging steps are 

needed later). 

I do not know if this has been publically announced yet, so please do not 

forward this email. Thanks! 

Mark 

Mark sogge 

Deputy chair, NIC Flow Rate Technical Group 

chief of staff, USGS Western Region 

2255 Gemini Drive, Flagstaff, AZ 86001 
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cell: 928-606-1286; FAX: 928-556-7266 

mark_sogge@usgs.gov 
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